Approved: 5-6-11 Date

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE CORRECTIONS AND JUVENILE JUSTICE COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pat Colloton at 1:30 p.m. on January 18, 2011 in Room 144-S of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present:

Sean Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes Jason Thompson, Office of the Revisor of Statutes Lauren Douglass, Legislative Research Robert Allison-Gallimore, Legislative Research Jackie Lunn, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:

None

Others attending:

See attached.

Chairperson Colloton called the meeting to order and introduced the new staff person for the committee from Legislative Research, Robert Allison-Gallimore.

Chairperson Colloton opened the floor for bill introductions. She recognized State Representative Wetta who requested a bill jointly with State Representative DeGraaf regarding the restriction of drugs containing pseudoephedrine in making them to require prescriptions. Representative Smith moved the request as a committee bill. Representative McCray-Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Chairperson Colloton opened the hearing on <u>HB 2001-</u>Local law enforcement training reimbursement fund; expenditures approved by commission on peace officers' standards and training. She introduced Ed Pavey, Kansas Law Enforcement Training Center, located in Hutchinson, Kansas, to testify as a proponent of the bill. Mr. Pavey presented a written copy of his testimony, which can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. (Attachment 1)

A question and answer session followed the conclusion of Mr. Pavey's testimony.

With no others to speak or testify to the bill, Chairperson Colloton closed the hearing on HB 2001.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm with the next meeting scheduled for January 19, 2011 at 1:30 pm in room 144-S.